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	Government Equalities Office

Equality Law and Better Regulation Unit

Home Office

3rd Floor, Fry – North East Quarter

2 Marsham Street

London

SW1P 4DF 
	7th August 2012



Dear Sir/Madam,
British Retail Consortium response to the Government Equalities Office consultation on the Equality Act 2010 – removing: (a) employment tribunals’ power to make wider recommendations in discrimination cases; and (b) the procedure for obtaining information.
The British Retail Consortium (BRC) welcomes the opportunity to respond to this consultation and comment on the Government’s proposal to remove sections 124(3)(b) and 138 from the Equality Act 2010.  
The BRC represents the whole range of retailers, from the large multiples and department stores through to independents, selling a wide selection of products through centre of town, out of town, rural and virtual stores.  Membership includes the major multiples, a range of small and medium sized retailers plus various sector-specific and small business trade associations.
Employment tribunals’ power to make wider recommendations in discrimination cases
The BRC agrees that the wider recommendation power should be repealed.  As suggested in the consultation document, this provision seems unnecessary given many employers will make changes to their policies and practices due to a tribunal finding without the need for a recommendation.  For a large business where a failure has resulted from human error rather than the policies that are already in place, a recommendation would also serve no additional value.  
The procedure for obtaining information

The BRC agrees that the procedure for obtaining information should be repealed.  Our members’ have told the BRC that the collection of information can be very onerous and time-consuming.  Repealing these provisions would therefore remove a burden on business whilst not preventing those claiming they have been discriminated against from using other means of obtaining information about alleged discrimination. 
If you would like any further please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Yours sincerely, 
Employment Policy Adviser
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